
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

April 9, 2019  

 
ATTENDANCE:     
Members and Advisors      

Terry Wheeler, Chair 

Elizabeth Hoffman, Voting Member 

Elizabeth Manuel, Voting Member 

Paula McClure, Voting Member 

Cissy Glowth, Voting Member  

Kim Foy, Advisor 

Krishna Singh, Advisor 

Tracie Saunders, Advisory 

James Mangan, Advisor  

Ina Carpenter Secretary/Advisor  
 
Absent: 
Leandra Preston-Sidler, Voting Member 
Ryan Klimas, Voting Member 
Rachael Friant, Voting Member 
 
Visitors: 
Brian Wormwood 
Amy Childs 
Chichi (Rosario) Pizarro  
Manny Guerrero 

      
           

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m.  

 

The minutes of February 12, 2019 were approved with minor corrections.  

 

New Business 

 

II-A: Review changes to 2019-20 parking regulations.   The changes to the Parking and Transportation 
regulations were reviewed and discussed.   There was a motion and second to approve the 
changes to the parking regulations.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

 
II-B: Library Loading Dock parking permit – requestor did not attend.    
 
II-C: Student concerned with nighttime safety – student did not attend the meeting.  A request will 

be made that she attend the next meeting to address her concerns. 
 
II-D:  Suggestion to relieve parking space problem – Chichi Pizarro.  Given the number of 24-hour 

reserved spaces that may not be always in use, it was suggested that space owner information 
be available so that others may take advantage of the space when it is not used.   Parking 
Services already encourages reserved space owners to allow co-workers to use their space when 
possible.  No action needed on this request 

 
II-E: Service/shared fleet parking – Brian Wormwood – Brian is requesting two service spaces be 

designated Shared Fleet Parking.  Two vehicles from Facilities will be staged in these spaces to 
be taken by departmental personnel that need to travel to other areas of campus, Research Park 
or area campuses. Each participating department will be billed separately.   This will be a pilot 
program beginning with B term in mid-June through August 1.  If the pilot is successful, we will 
look at expanding to other locations around campus.  The goal is turnover of spaces – use what 
you need.   The cost of signage for these spaces will be covered by the requesting department.   
The was a move and second to approve the pilot program, and was unanimously approved.  

   
 Old Business 



 
III-A: Requests for reserved spaces 

1. No New Requests  
 

III-B:   Expectant Mother Spaces:   

 Currently we have 28 active spaces 

 During January 2019, 4 new spaces were added and 8 spaces were removed that were 
no longer needed.  

 
Discussions:   The student transportation contract is currently being evaluated with 4 bidders in 

contention for the contract.   Contract with 10-year busses must be in place by July 1, 2020.   
  

The meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


